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This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is  
Peace and Conflict 
Prevention/Resolution 
 
Next meeting 
17 February 
5.30 for 6 pm. 
 
Well Foundation 
Presentation  
Tim Edmonds  - new 
CEO  
Maggie Boome   
Project Manager for 
Diagnostic Breast 
Service -she will 
speak on what we 
have raised funds for. 
 
 
 

 
 

Notify your apology 
(by Sunday 5pm) to  
Sean ph 441 4955  
The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay  
www.ecbrotary.co.nz 

President Sean is currently on his way to Tongariro. 
 

“Meet and Greet” meeting on Monday 11th May 

Your Club Development Committee, in their strive to grow our 
Club membership, have organised another special event suitable 
for all potential new Rotarians.  Instead of the normal meeting on 
Monday 11th May, we are once again holding a special “Meet and 
Greet” event at Lakehouse Arts Centre, 37 Fred Thomas Drive, 
Takapuna from 5.30pm to 7.30pm 

Your invited guests can simply drop in during this time, or attend 
for the full 2 hours, its entirely up to them, partners are also 
being invited to attend.  It’s our intention that this should be an 
informal information evening and simply an opportunity to chat 
and for us to “tell our story”.   

This “meet and greet” event will include drinks (wine, beer, juice) 
and canapes will be provided for our invited guests at no charge.  
For attending Club members, it will be the normal cash bar, and 
canapes will be served during the evening instead of the normal 
Rotary meal. 

This approach has been used very successfully by other Rotary 
Clubs and this Club enjoyed some success with this format last 
year, but it will only work if everyone is willing to help. 

The Club Development Committee will send a personalised 
invitation to all guests (signed by President Sean) and follow this 
up by e-mail if necessary. 

So, please put your thinking caps on and send the following 
information to Gary, by e-mail ASAP:- 

• Name of your new potential Rotarian 

• Physical address where their personalised invitation can 
be posted. 

• E-mail address for follow-up (if necessary) 

• Telephone number (just in case) 
 

I’m asking that all current members send through at least 2 
names. Without your help, this event simply won’t work. Any 
questions, please contact Gary. Club Development Director. 

 

 

http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz/
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 17 February 24 February 2 March 9 March 

 Well Foundation Joint meeting with other 
NS Clubs. 
5 min speeches 

Science Tech Students Club Meeting 
Committee 
Meetings 

Invocation Bernie Woods Keith Young Steve Goeldner Gary Morgan 

Reception  Monica Webb Fay Norman Beverly Lea Therese Leslie 

Attendance Kumar Naik Kumar Naik Kumar Naik Kumar Naik 

Cash Desk     

Fellowship Amanda Chambers Amanda Chambers Ian Collard Ian Collard 
 Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton 

 Paul Asquith Paul Asquith Paul Asquith Paul Asquith 

Stewards Alan Astrop Jim Mayo Steve Goeldner Graham Rice 

 Rod Fergusson John Shadbolt Dave Pennycuik Warren Patterson 

 Warren Patterson Barry McLean Alistair New Stephen Wheeler 
3 Min. Talk John Shadbolt  Stephen Wheeler  

Intro. Speaker Rod Fergusson Sean Harris Doug Dempster  

Thank Speaker Graham Rice  Carol Caulfield  

Parting Thought Gary Morgan John Shadbolt Stephen Wheeler Bernie Woods 

Yee Hsien Hosting Monica Webb Dave Pennycuick Therese Leslie Fay Norman 

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty 
Yee Hsien is currently with President Jennifer, 19 Wainoni Heights, Greenhithe, 0632 Ph. 413 8445 

  

Notices. Hospice – Coastal Challenge early morning help is needed 22/02. 
Hospice golf day a couple of helpers needed and it is on 12 March. 
Bob is in good heart, alert and cheerful. He is having his legs checked so they can 
start getting him on his feet.  
Steve is eating in the restaurant but still can't communicate. He has a specialist 
appointment this week. 
Meet and Greet 11 May 5.30 til 7.30. Names and contact details to Gary.  
Rangitoto is holding a quiz night to raise funds for the Cambodia trip. 
 
Michelle Parkinson said this visit to Cambodia will be the 14th and they have already 
built 100 houses and paid for 40 wells. So far $275,000 has been raised. Each of the 
houses will be built high off the ground. This year they will build eight houses and pay 
for eight wells. 
New Future for Children is now looking after disadvantaged children and keeping the 
seven they have. They are rebranding and having a change of focus such as helping 
children with their studies and providing medical care. 
Centre for Children’s Happiness, the other group they help, has started a school for 
the ‘rubbish dump’ children and has provided some accommodation for the worst off 
families. 
Sreychom is now 24 and still enjoying the same job. 
Tola is 22 and will graduate in 2021. 
Lily is now 20 and in her first year at University. During the day she works as a 
preschool teacher at Southbridge International School. She still lives at NFC. 
Syna is coming up to 17 and much quieter and introverted. She hopes to come to New 
Zealand next year and eventually become a teacher. 
Michelle showed videos of Lily and Syna. 
The families collect rainwater from the roof as it is better than the bore water. Each of 
the groups is supported by donations from outside the country. 
District Conference is 22-26 April in Vanuatu. 


